



The St. Stephen's International School Khao Yai Weekly Bulletin

2019 - 2020 Bulletin 26: Week Beginning Monday 23rd March

Covid-19

This week has been one of the most unusual in the school's history and has marked a huge change in how we apply teaching and learning. As Covid-19 spread around the world it was apparent that the Thai government was likely to follow the decisions and actions seen in other countries to close schools in order to slow the progress of the coronavirus. Fortunately, we had prepared well for that eventuality. On Tuesday, following the Thai governments instruction, we closed to students. Wednesday was a preparation day for all our teachers and on Thursday we launched our online learning. Every lesson, apart from PE and practical music is represented every day to closely match the physical timetable as far as possible for all but our youngest students. Some lessons are face to face lessons using Google Meet whilst for others work is being set for students to complete on Google Classroom. All of the teachers in the school have been magnificent in rising to the challenge and I am very proud of them and the teaching assistants who are supporting them so well. I have also been impressed by the vast majority of students who have quickly been getting used to working electronically, being online and focused for learning on time and preparing for the lessons that they have. Thank you also to the many parents who have been supporting their children at home. This is new for all of us and it is inevitable that there will be a few teething issues along the way. So far there have been an amazingly small number of problems. However, I would very much appreciate parents supporting their children as far as possible to meet our expectations for online learning that have been sent by letter and are also in the 'reminder' box below. In particular, students need to ensure that they are in the correct meeting in Google Meet and are online and ready for their learning on time. Students who arrive late disrupt all of the others who took the care to be on time and any not there will of course miss their learning.

Whilst this is disruptive to us all, I think we should grasp the opportunity that this provides us and make the very best of the situation. This provides an opportunity for both teachers to teach and students to learn in different ways, utilising 21st Century skills. It requires the students to be adaptable, organised, responsible, independent and proactive—and I have seen a great deal of evidence of that this week. The students have opportunities to practise their listening, reading and speaking skills through the Google Meet online meetings - I was particularly

impressed at how well Year 1 and Year 2 were speaking English. We do not know how long this will carry on for and we will all need to have patience and resilience. I would like to say, "Well done" to the whole school community for rising to meet this challenge.



Monday 23rd - Friday 27th March

Monday 23rd March

Online learning

Tuesday 24th March

Wednesday 25th March

Online learning

Thursday 26th March

Online learning

Friday 27th March

Online learning

HCE KS2 Water Polo

Last Friday KS2 met for the annual SISKY water polo house competition. It was great to see everybody so enthusiastic and try their best in the pool. It had been a very hot week so having a splash was welcomed by all. There were quite a few outstanding performances coming from each house with these particular stars shining in the pool: Justin, Pin, Chinhung, Sor, Proud, Freshy and as goalie - Team. Well done everybody, along with Mr Tong for refereeing and KS2 staff for showing their support poolside. Results: 1st: Yellow 45; 2nd: Blue (33); 3rd: Red (22)



Because Kids Love Games!

Year 9 Computing students have been enjoying the educational role-playing game, Classcraft. They level up, work in teams, and earn powers that have real-world consequences. Students revise Python, use instructions to errors based on feedback from error messages. This takes a more

approach. They learn Python from the ground up and apply advanced coding concepts to solve real-world problems. Acting as a gamification layer around the existing curriculum, the game is transforming the way a class is experienced during the Covid-19 outbreak.



Dorm Students Develop their Art Knowledge

students visited the Open Heart Gallery, at Ville de la Vie resort, which exhibits the work of talented disabled artists who use their feet or mouths to hold brushes to produce their works. We were given a guided tour by the owner who started this compassionate project that helps to promote the work of these artists so that they are able to support themselves.

Art Garden where there were two internationally renowned watercolour artists in residence. The

display different values and fix syntax traditional computer science **Google Meet Rules** 1.Be on time and prepared for your lesson 2.Be in a well lit room, which is quiet and where you will not be interrupted. 3.Do video calls from your desk or other appropriate 4.No multi-tasking, we can see you. Look at your On Saturday 7 March a small group of dorm screen, pay attention to others and when speaking make sure to look at your camera. 5.Undertake good etiquette as you would in a normal lesson. Eg. No eating. 6.Consider posting your comment/question in the 7. Have respect for each other by not talking over others, removing any others from the meeting, or replacing any others sharing screen Following this visit we continued to the Secret

owner, Uncle Noy, spoke to us about how he had developed his portrait painting skills to produce ninety-nine painting portraits from famous photographs of the former king His Majesty Bhumibol Adulyadej. Uncle Noy offered to come to St Stephen's to share his knowledge and teach our students this skill. His final words to us were his maxim to always remember that, "Nothing is impossible."

> **Dr Kevin Hylands Head of Campus**





โรงเรียนนานาชาติเซนต์สตีเฟ่นส์ เขาใหญ่ ข่าวสารประจำสัปดาห์

2019-2020 รายงานข่าวฉบับที่ 26: วันจันทร์ที่ 23 มีนาคม 2563



สถานการณ์โรคติดเชื้อไวรัสโคโรนา (Covid-19)

ภายในสัปดาห์ที่ผ่านมานั้น เกิดการเปลี่ยนแปลงครั้งใหญ่ในการให้บริการทางการศึกษาแก่นักเรียนโรงเรียนนานาชาติเชนต์สตีเฟนส์ เขาใหญ่ อันเนื่องมาจากสถานการณ์การแพร่ระบาดของเชื้อไวรัสโคโรนา (Covid-19) รัฐบาลไทยจึงประกาศให้สถาบันการศึกษาทุกแห่งปิดทำการเป็นการ ชั่วคราว เพื่อลดและชะลอโอกาสการติดเชื้อไวรัสดังกล่าว ทั้งนี้ โรงเรียนฯ ได้เตรียมแผนดำเนินการไว้ล่วงหน้า ดังนั้น จึงมีประกาศปิดทำการเป็น การชั่วคราวสำหรับนักเรียนตั้งแต่วันอังคารที่ 17 เป็นต้นมา โดยในวันพุธที่ 18 บุคลากรฝ่ายการสอนจัดเตรียมแผนการจัดการเรียนการสอน รูปแบบออนไลน์ เพื่อเริ่มใช้งานจริงในวันพฤหัสบดีที่ 19 ซึ่งโรงเรียนฯ จัดให้มีการเรียนการสอนทุกรายวิชา ยกเว้นวิชาพลศึกษาและดนตรี ภาคปฏิบัติ และยกเว้นในระดับชั้นเด็กเล็ก โดยมีรูปแบบการสอนสดออนไลน์ผ่านโปรแกรม Google Meet และการมอบหมายงานผ่านโปรแกรม Google Classroom โรงเรียนฯ มีความภาคภูมิใจในบุคลากรฝ่ายการสอนทั้งคณะครูและผู้ช่วยครูทุกท่าน ซึ่งยังคงปฏิบัติภารกิจการสอนอย่าง เต็มที่ในสถานการณ์ที่ยากลำบากนี้ นอกจากนี้ นักเรียนส่วนใหญ่ฮังสามารถปรับเปลี่ยนวิธีการเรียนรู้ในรูปแบบออนไล๊น์ได้อย่างรวดเร็ว ทั้งยังมี การเตรียมความพร้อมและเข้าเรียนตามตารางเรียนที่กำหนดได้ โรงเรียนๆ ขอขอบคุณผู้ปกครองทุกท่าน สำหรับการส่งเสริมและสนับสนุนการ เรียนรู้ของบุตรหลานจากที่บ้าน นับเป็นโครงการนำร่องที่ประสบความสำเร็จด้วยดี แม้ว่าจะยังมีอุปสรรคเล็กน้อยบางประการที่อยู่ในระหว่างการ ปรับปรุงให้มีประสิทธิภาพมากยิ่งขึ้น อย่างไรก็ตาม โรงเรียนฯ ขอความกรุณาท่านผู้ปกครองสนับสนุนให้บุตรหลานปฏิบัติตามระเบียบการใช้งาน สื่อการเรียนการสอน ดังที่ได้จัดส่งรายละเอียดเพิ่มเติมถึงท่านแล้ว รวมถึงได้ระบุไว้ในกล่องข้อความ 'reminder' ด้านล่างนี้ด้วย นอกจากนี้ นักเรียนจะต้องเตรียมความพร้อมในการเข้าใช้งานโปรแกรม Google Meet ซึ่งเปิดใช้งานสำหรับแต่ละรายวิชา ให้ตรงตามเวลาที่กำหนดใน ตารางเรียน สำหรับนักเรียนที่เข้าใช้งานโปรแกรม Google Meet ข้ากว่าเวลาที่กำหนดนั้นจะเป็นการรบกวนสมาธิของเพื่อนนักเรียนและครู และ นักเรียนอาจพลาดเนื้อหาบางส่วนที่ครูได้เริ่มทำการสอนไปแล้ว

การจัดการเรียนการสอนด้วยวิธีการดังกล่าวนี้อาจก่อให้เกิดความไม่สะดวกบางประการ แต่นับเป็นวิธีการที่ดีที่สุดในสภาวการณ์เช่นนี้ ดังนั้น จึง เป็นโอกาสอันดีสำหรับทั้งครูผู้สอนและนักเรียน ในการดำเนินการสอนและการเรียนรู้ในรูปแบบที่แตกต่างจากเดิมในศตวรรษที่ 21 ซึ่งผู้เรียนควร จะสามารถปรับตัวได้ดี มีการวางแผน มีความรับผิดชอบ และมีความกระตือรือร้นในการเรียนรู้อย่างอิสระ ซึ่งผลลัพธ์ได้เป็นที่ประจักษ์แล้วตลอด สัปดาห์ที่ผ่านมานี้ นักเรียนมีโอกาสในการฝึกฝนทักษะการฟัง การอ่าน และการพูดผ่านการเรียนสดออนไลน์โดยการใช้งานโปรแกรม Google Meet ซึ่งนักเรียน Year 1 และ 2 สามารถสื่อสารด้วยภาษาอังกฤษได้อย่างน่าประทับมาก อย่างไรก็ตาม โรงเรียนฯ ยังไม่สามารถกำหนด ระยะเวลาการเรียนการสอนในรูปแบบออนไลน์ได้ในขณะนี้ ดังนั้น จึงเรียนขอความร่วมมือท่านผู้ปกครองและนักเรียนในการส่งเสริมกิจกรรมการ เรียนการสอนอย่างต่อเนื่องของโรงเรียนฯ จนกว่าจะมีมาตรการขั้นต่อไป โรงเรียนฯ ขอชื่นชมคว^ามสำเร็จของทุกคนที่มีส่วนเกี่ยวข้องมา ณ ที่นี้

กิจกรรมกลุ่มสัมพันธ์ - โปโลน้ำสำหรับนักเรียนระดับช่วงชั้นที่ 2

เมื่อวันศุกร์ที่ 13 มีนาคมที่ผ่านมา นักเรียนระดับ KS2 เข้าร่วมการแข่งขันโปโลน้ำประจำปี นักกีฬาทุกคนต่างมีความมุ่งมั่นพยายาม และสนุกกับ การแข่งขัน โดยเฉพาะในวันที่อากาศค่อนข้างร้อน นอกจากนี้ เรายังได้เห็นดาวเด่นหลายดวงฉายแววด้านกีฬาทางน้ำ เช่น Justin, Pin, Chinhung, Sor, Proud, Freshy และ Team ผู้รักษาประตู โรงเรียน ๆ ขอขอบคุณกรรมการพิเศษ ได้แก่ ครูธีระชัย ทองมา (โต้ง) และบุคลากรประจำระดับช่วงชั้นที่ 2 สำหรับการสนับสนุนการจัดกิจกรรมครั้งนี้ ผลการแข่งขันได้แก่



รางวัลชนะเลิศ ทีมสีเหลือง ลำดับที่สอง ทีมสีฟ้า ลำดับที่สาม ทีมสีแดง

เพราะเด็กๆชอบเล่นเกม!

นักเรียน Year 9 สนุกกับการเล่มเกมส่งเสริมการ เรียนรู้ Classcraft ซึ่งต้องทำงานร่วมกันเป็นทีม ในการตะลุยด่านและเก็บคะแนนสะสม นอกจากนี้ นักเรียนยังใช้โปรแกรม Python

เขียนคำสั่งการแสดงผลหน้าจอในรูปแบบต่างๆ และแก้ไขข้อผิดพลาดจากข้อความที่แสดงบนหน้าจอ ซึ่งต้องใช้หลักการ ทางวิทยาศาสตร์คอมพิวเตอร์ค่อนข้างมาก นักเรียนสามารถใช้โปรแกรม Python จากระดับพื้นฐานจนสามารถนำมา ประยุกต์ใช้ในการแก้ปัญหา coding ได้จริง ดังนั้น เกมส่งเสริมการเรียนรู้ในลักษณะนี้จึงเป็นอีกหนึ่งแหล่งเรียนรู้สำหรับ

เด็กๆ ในช่วงที่โรงเรียนๆ ปิดทำการด้วยสถานการณ์ Covid-19 นี้

นักเรียนประจำพัฒนาทักษะด้านศิลปะ

เมื่อวันเสาร์ที่ 7 มีนาคมที่ผ่านมา นักเรียนประจำได้เข้าเยี่ยม ชม Open Heart Gallery ณ Ville de la Vie รีสอร์ท ซึ่ง จัดแสดงผลงานศิลปะของกลุ่มศิลปินผู้มีความบกพร่องทาง ร่างกาย ซึ่งใช้ปากหรือเท้าในการสร้างสรรค์ผลงาน นักเรียน ได้รับฟังการบรรยายจากเจ้าของแกลเลอรี่ผู้มีความตั้งใจที่ จะเผยแพร่และสนับสนุนผลงานของศิลปินกลุ่มนี้ จากนั้น นักเรียนเดินทางต่อไปยังสวนซ่อนศิลป์ หรือ Secret Art Garden เพื่อชมผลงานสีน้ำของศิลปินทั้งสองท่านที่เป็น

เจ้าของสวนแห่งนั้น คุณลุงน้อยให้เกียรติบรรยายความรู้ด้านการพัฒนาทักษะการวาดภาพคนเหมือน ซึ่งคุณลุงน้อยได้ สร้างสรรค์พระบรมสาทิศลักษณ์ของพระบาทสมเด็จพระมหาภูมิพลอดุลยเดชมหาราช บรมนาถบพิตร รัชกาลที่ 9 จำนวน 99 รูป นอกจากนี้ คุณลุงน้อยยังให้เกียรติเข้าบรรยายความรู้ที่โรงเรียนฯ ในโอกาสต่อไปด้วย ก่อนนักเรียนเดินทางกลับ ลุงน้อยยังได้ทิ้งท้ายไว้ว่า "ไม่มีอะไรเป็นไปไม่ได้" หรือ "Nothing is impossible"



วันจันทร์ที่ 23 - วันเสาร์ที่ 27 มีนาคม

วันจันทร์ที่ 23 มีนาคม

การเรียนการสอนรูปแบบออนไลน์

วันอังคารที่ 24 มีนาคม

การเรียนการสอนรูปแบบออนไลน์

วันพุธที่ 25 มีนาคม

การเรียนการสอนรูปแบบออนไลน์

วันพฤหัสบดีที่ 26 มีนาคม

การเรียนการสอนรูปแบบออนไลน์

วันศุกร์ที่ 27 มีนาคม

การเรียนการสอนรูปแบบออนไลน์



1.นักเรียนต้องลงชื่อเข้าใช้โปรแกรมตรงต่อเวลาที่กำหนดใน

2.นักเรียนควรอยู่ในห้องที่เงียบและไม่มีสิ่งรบกวนในขณะที่เข้าใช้งาน 3.เปิดการใช้งานวีดีโอคอล โดยวางอุปกรณ์บนโต๊ะหรือเลือกสถานที่ที่

4.หลีกเลี่ยงการเปิดใช้งานโปรแกรมอื่นๆ เพื่อให้ครูมองเห็นนักเรียน ผ่านโปรแกรมซึ่งนักเรียนควรอยู่หน้าจอ ตั้งใจฟังในขณะที่ครูบรรยาย และมองไปที่กล้องในขณะที่พด

5.พึงรักษามารยาทพื้นฐานเช่นเดียวกับการปฏิบัติในชั้นเรียนตามปกติ ยกตัวอย่างเช่น ไม่รับประทานอาหารขณะเรียน

6.พึงระวังการแสดงความคิดเห็น หรือตั้งคำถามในกล่องข้อความ 7.ให้เกียรติผู้อื่น ไม่พูดแทรกผู้อื่น ไม่ลบชื่อผู้อื่นออกจากโปรแกรม หรือไม่แชร์ห^{ู้}น้าจอในระหว่างที่ผู้อื่นแชร์อยู่

> ดร. เควิน ไฮแลนส์ ครูใหญ่